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MATERIAL FACT 
 

COMPANHIA ENERGÉTICA DE MINAS GERAIS – CEMIG (“CEMIG” or “Company”), a 

publicly held company with shares traded on the stock exchanges of São Paulo, New 

York, and Madrid, under CVM Resolution 44/2021, of August 23, 2021, hereby informs the 

Brazilian Securities and Exchange Commission (CVM), B3 S.A. – Brasil, Bolsa, Balcão 

(“B3”), and the market in general that CEMIG GERAÇÃO E TRANSMISSÃO S.A. (“Cemig 

GT”), a publicly held company and the wholly-owned subsidiary of CEMIG, to ensure its 

right to request a new concession award, under articles 26, 27, 28, and 30 of Federal 

Law 9.074/1995, and complying with the advance period regulated in article 1 of 

Federal Decree 9,271/2018, filed, on February 17, 2023, its “Interest” in the extension of 

the concession of the Sa Carvalho HPP, through the “Transfer of Shareholding Control” 

to its wholly-owned subsidiary Sa Carvalho S.A.  
  

The Sá Carvalho HPP has an installed power of 78 MW and the energy it generates aims 

at public services, according to Concession Agreement 01/2004, whose final maturity is 

August 27, 2026.  
 

Cemig GT reiterates that the only purpose of such Interest is to ensure its right in a 

possible extension of Concession Agreement 01/2004, for up to 30 (thirty) years, at the 

discretion of the granting authority, after the required Transfer of Shareholding Control, 

under the legislation in force, which still has assumptions pending definition by the 

Ministry of Mines and Energy (MME).   
 

Any decision on the matter will only occur after the MME has disclosed all the conditions 

for the extension of the concession, which shall be submitted for resolution of the 

Company’s governance bodies in due course. 
 

The Company also emphasizes that such Interest will not suspend the analysis of legal 

alternatives in progress for the extension of the current concession. 

 

Belo Horizonte, February 17, 2023. 

 

Leonardo George de Magalhães 

Chief Finance and Investor Relations Officer 


